10 May 1954

Dr. C. B. Tompkins University of California Building 3U 405 Hilgard Avenue Los Angeles 24, California

Dear Tommyt

As directed by General Canine I looked into the matter of a temporary reassignment of J. J. Wolf so that he could perhaps be made available for this summer's SCAMP meeting. I found that in order to make any progress at all we would have to be in a position to round up a private who could serve as a desirable replacement for Wolf at Aberdeen. I found a private who in our minds met the specifications but when I asked our people on the desirability of an exchange I was told that Peterson is already trained in our work and it is doubtful that we would profit by the trade. Since the people who know about SCAMP made the recommendation to let things stand, I don't think I wish to go any further in trying to get Wolf for you.

I am sorry but I really don't think that it would be advisable to recommend to General Canine that he himself talk to The Adjutant General of the Army about Wolf.

Sincerely,